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Good afternoon. It is 1 o’clock and I am David Lukan with Radio Miraya news. 

In the headlines: 
· Leader of the Minority urges Elections Commission to advise the government against holding the elections
· Two-week peace initiative launched for Lakes State
· Youth in Northern Bahr El-Ghazal call for immediate release of State Advisor
The Leader of the Minority in the national parliament says the Elections Commission should advise the government against holding elections.  

Onyoti Adigo Nyikwec says structures are not in place and circumstances at the proposed time would not allow for a credible vote.  

Onyoti Adigo has accused the National Elections Commission of being partisan as it presses ahead with plans to hold the vote in June.  

Onyoti Adigo: “They want to please the government. It shows that now they are not neutral. If they talk about the elections, they should have been the people to advise the government that there is no election because of a, b, c, d.  And then they talk about election in June even, because already you are in the middle of rainy season. How will run elections in the places you are not going to reach? Elections in South Sudan are run in March, April, maximum May. So when they talk about running elections in Juba it means that they have certain hidden agenda.”

Luka Biong, a leading scholar and Director of Centre for Peace and Development Studies at University of Juba, proposes the elections be postponed on account of the current crisis and time constraints.  

Biong suggests the government seeks an amendment of the constitution through Parliament to extend the mandate of the current government beyond 9 July, when its term of office expires. 

Luka Biong: “For me this is the easiest way. It is clear now that all the political parties have submitted and have said, ‘Look, we are better off not having elections now. Let them be postponed.”  The environment is not conducive for us to conduct the elections and I think it would be appropriate and even easier for the government to initiate a process of amending the constitution and to consult with civil society and the political parties to see what the appropriate time is for extension of elections. That is feasible. It is the easiest and simplest thing that we can do, if there is a consensus in the country around this issue of the postponement of elections.”

Youth leaders in Abiem East, Northern Bahr El-Ghazal State, are calling for the release of a state advisor, who was taken into custody during an SPLM party meeting over the weekend.  

Peter Yel Deng was arrested along with Arkangelo Athian Teeng, a senior party member in the state, during an SPLM Liberation Council Meeting chaired by the party chairman Paul Malong Awan, who also doubles as the Army Chief of General Staff. 

The Secretary General of the Abiem Youth Association, Atak Dau Akol, is urging the state and national governments to ensure Yel Deng’s immediate release.  

Atak Dau Akol: “The State Advisor, Mr. Peter Yel Deng, is from our side. He was arrested on Saturday, when the SPLM liberation Council of the State was started. He was arrested and detained for almost three days. He is now detained in military detention in Wunyik. We are asking the government to release the State Advisor for development. We are not happy with that, as a community of Abiem East area.”
Northern Barh El-Ghazal State Spokesperson Wek Kuch has distanced the state government from the arrest, referring the matter to the SPLM party leadership. 

Wek Kuch: “As a government spokesperson, those who have been detained were not detained by the government. They were detained by the party leadership. There is no light of involvement of the government here. It was the special sitting of the SPLM 51, which was under the chairmanship of Paul Malong Awan. This is where these people were arrested because of some mistakes they have committed. It was the leadership of the SPLM, not the government. People are working. It was just a matter of misunderstanding, which is happening and that problem is solved. There is no thing now still in it.”
Still in Northern Bahr el Ghazal, the newly appointed Minister for Cabinet Affairs has been sworn into office.  
Achol William Amuoi, former speaker of the State Legislative Assembly, was appointed Cabinet Affairs minister in a decree issued by the Governor last Tuesday.  
Achol William Amuoi took her oath of office alongside five newly named ministerial advisors that include the former commissioners of Aweil West and Aweil Central counties.  
Caretaker Governor Kuel Aguer Kuel highlights the importance of the new appointments.  
Kuel Aguel: “Appointment of the Minister for Cabinet Affairs in the state… This is the highest ministry or the third in the protocol hierarchy of the state executive powers. I want to tell the women, that you have the highest minister in the state Government as a compensation for their position that they have lost in the State Legislative Assembly. The newly appointed ministerial advisors were appointed due to the importance that those particular ministries have. The first ministry (to which) we appointed an advisor is the Ministry of Education, for girls’ education – because girls’ education is the most important for us.”
You are listening to Radio Miraya news. 
The Church is adding its voice to calls for peace in Lakes State, where cattle raiding and inter-communal conflict remain prevalent.  

The Church has launched a 14-day peace campaign that will involve delivering of peace messages to communities in Lakes State.  

The initiative started with a peace procession on the streets of Juba on Tuesday.  

 Archbishop of Episcopal Church of South Sudan and Sudan, Daniel Deng Bul, says the initiative will mobilize the youth to go to different villages to spread messages of peace among the communities.

Daniel Deng Bul: “We are going to Yirol and from Yirol we go to Akuot and from Akuot we go to Pachong, from Pachong we go Rumbek itself then to Cuiebet and then to Rumbek North. We are going to these places to preach the word of God to touch the hearts of our people because our people are killing themselves and we consider that this is the devil who is killing our people. So for us as the church we are now going to fight the devil.”

A South Sudan official handling Abyei has played down Khartoum’s plans to hold elections in Abyei.  

Deng Biong made the comments in response to Sudan’s move to hand out more than 5,000 cards bearing Sudanese National numbers to Abyei communities, ahead of the country’s elections slated for April this year.  

Deng Biong says although Abyei is still a contested area, the vote will not have a big impact.   

Deng Biong: "Of course there are some people who will benefit in such situations, and I know that some of our children who have weak hearts are with Khartoum, but the most important thing is if elections take place, where will the voters register? And if they have been registered they will vote like other Sudanese. That means they will probably vote for representatives in Jebra or Al-haji Yusuf.  If this is the case, we do not care. But we would like to emphasize that elections held within Abyei will not have any relationship with the government of Khartoum.  Proof of this is that Abyei was not a geographical constituency during the 2010 elections.”

Meanwhile, Deng Biong has accused the Sudanese government of backing a resettlement project of Misseriya tribespeople in Abyei, in violation of agreements signed between the Juba and Khartoum governments.  

Biong says the Khartoum government has been establishing fixed villages for the nomadic herdsmen in the area. He has asked the international community to intervene.  

Deng Biong Misseriya: “My message that I want to go to several sides; I start with the Government of South Sudan, UNISFA, the United Nations and the African Union: The Government of Sudan does not want to rush towards any final solution for the Abyei problem and this tactic is to buy time. Currently they entered into programmes outside the agreements on Abyei, for example, they have gone to the villages to localize Misseriya by building for them fixed houses. Now behind the Misseriya is the Sudanese government who violates these agreements.”
Sudan’s government is yet to respond to the claims. 
Achieving peace and reconciliation are top on the list of priorities of the Warrap State government for 2015. 

The State Minister for Local Government, Achiel Tito Madut, has urged unity and forgiveness among communities. 

Madut says the ideology of “one people, one nation” must be embraced throughout the year.  

Achiel Tito Madut: “The year 2015 should be a year for reconciliation, forgiveness and peace in the country. We must exercise that all over such that we achieve peace in the country and with that we achieve one nation and one people. I am encouraging everybody even in our own families such that we foster this peaceful coexistence and we must forgive each another and have unity such that our country becomes stable and with that we can be able to develop it such that it is the nice place for us and the future generation”.   

In regional news, trials for a potential drug to treat Ebola have started in Liberia.  
Medical charity group Medecins Sans Frontiers (MSF) is testing the drug on Ebola patients on a voluntary basis. 
The volunteers are being administered with the antiviral brincidofovir. A study involving a similar drug began in Guinea in December. 

Scientists of Oxford University are leading the research and say initial results are expected in the next few months.  

Similar trials for an Ebola vaccine are underway on healthy adult volunteers in the United Kingdom, the United States and three African countries.

To end the news, here are the headlines once again:

· Leader of the Minority urges Elections Commission to advise the government against holding the elections

· Two-week peace initiative launched for Lakes State

· Youth in Northern Bahr El-Ghazal call for immediate release of State Advisor

I am David Lukan. Thank you for listening.
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